

**Dr. Nathan L. Fisher**Superintendent of Schools
nfisher@roselleschools.org

**Dr. Lissette Gonzalez-Perez**Asst. Superintendent of C,I, & E
lgonzalezperez@roselleschools.org

December 30, 2021

Dear Parents and Guardians,

We are continually monitoring the COVID-19 reported cases in the Borough of Roselle, Union County and throughout the State of NJ. As of today, the COVID-19 activity level for our region is **HIGH and based on the rising cases being reported over the holiday break**, we anticipate an increase in COVID-19 cases due to both the Delta and Omicron variants.

Upon reviewing data, and conferring with the local health officials, in an effort to mitigate and implement precautionary measures we are returning to **Virtual Learning** for ALL students for the next 2 weeks, effective **Tuesday**, **January 4**, **2022 through Friday January 14**, **2022**, with an anticipated return to in-person learning on Tuesday, January 18, 2022.

As part of our plan to maintain the continuity of teaching and learning, we will be implementing our **District's Emergency Virtual Instruction Plan**. Additionally, our resources for parents are available on the website and will provide information related to daily instruction, student attendance, learning from home, and support for parents and students.

Lunch and breakfast will be provided at the high school location between the hours of 7:00 am and 1:00 pm.

During the next few days and weeks, we ask that you continue to share your child's status by completing the form at: <u>REPORT COVID19 (click)</u> to report Covid 19 cases.

Additional information will be forthcoming to assist parents with COVID-19 testing and vaccination opportunities. We will reevaluate the COVID-19 positivity rates within our school community and determine next steps, with a goal to return to in-person instruction as soon as possible.

As always thank you for your continued support as we forge ahead during this pandemic period.

For updated information, visit Roselle Public Schools website at <a href="https://www.roselleschools.org">https://www.roselleschools.org</a> or on our Social Media platforms.

Thank you,

On. Nathan L. Fisher

Dr. Nathan L. Fisher

Superintendent of Schools